[image: image1.jpg]AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY
— MINNESOTA

1rls>
STAT E




    
20 W 12th St #314, St. Paul, MN 55155

Phone: 651-224-7634  Fax: 651-224-5243  Toll Free: 888-217-9598

Email – deptoffice@mnala.org
2022 American Legion Auxiliary Minnesota Girls State Session

To:
Girls State Chairman and Unit President
Thank you, we have received your reservation for your Unit’s Girls State Citizen(s).  Enclosed you will find a packet to be given to each citizen you select. Please review these documents prior to meeting with the girls so that you might answer any of their questions.  The packet contains:  Girls State brochure, registration form, pledge, explanation of what ALA MN Girls State is, a schedule of the typical day at ALA MN Girls State, disability policy, Code of Conduct policy and the 2022 Samsung Scholarship information.  Make sure and relay to the citizen to watch for 2 emails from marsha@mnala.org.  These will come to both the citizen and parents. This is the process for the citizen to enroll in the Girls state session. Please review all the information with your citizen.

The 75th session of American Legion Auxiliary Minnesota Girls State will be held June 12-18, 2022 at Bethel University, St. Paul, MN.  Participants must arrive on Sunday, June 12th, between 11:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.  This will give your Girls State citizen ample time to get settled in her room, meet her roommate(s), eat lunch and check out the campus before the opening session at 3:00 p.m.  Our arrangements with Bethel University do not allow us to accept early arrivals.  Please do not request permission for late arrivals or early dismissals for your citizen.  If for any reason your citizen cannot attend, notify the Department Office immediately at 1-888-217-9598 or 651-224-7634 prior to June 10th and then at American Legion Auxiliary Minnesota Girls State at Bethel University after June 12th.  In an emergency, call us at Bethel University (218-686-1829).  This number will only be active June 12th – 18th.  
SELECTION:  Now that your Unit has decided to sponsor a Girls State citizen(s), the Unit President or the Unit Girls State Chairman should contact the high school principal or staff member for his/her assistance.  They have received information including the ALA Minnesota Girls State brochure and a copy of the ALA MN Girls State pledge.  Your Unit, not the school, makes the final selection on who you will send. Be sure to consider your ALA Junior Auxiliary members who qualify. 
US CITIZENSHIP:   All applicants to ALA Minnesota Girls State must either be an American citizen or a legal resident of the United States.  If the candidate is not an American citizen, a copy of their green card must be submitted with their application.  (This is a National mandate for both Girls and Boys State.) Please make sure your selection is aware of this policy and can produce the necessary documentation for enrollment.  The necessary forms will be emailed to her directly and will require the signature of a Notary Public before being submitted.

ALA MINNESOTA GIRLS STATE CITIZEN DISABILITY POLICY 
AND CODE OF CONDUCT POLICY: Enclosed you will also find a copies of the ALA Minnesota Girls State Disability Policy and the Code of Conduct Policy.  Please read this carefully as we must adhere to these policies.  The Code of Conduct Policy must be signed by the citizen and parents.  
BROCHURE:  Each Unit received a copy of the ALA Minnesota Girls State brochure in the January Unit mailing.  It explains the purpose of American Legion Auxiliary Minnesota Girls State and the qualifications and eligibility requirements of the citizen.  Please use this in selecting your citizen.  When your Unit’s selection has been made, give the citizen her packet of information that includes a copy of the ALA Minnesota Girls State brochure for her use.

PHYSICAL HEALTH:  ALA Minnesota Girls State is a rigorous, intensive program in which the citizens must be physically able to participate in the program.  We urge you to see that the requirements of physical wellness are met.  Girls must be able to live independently.

REGISTRATION FORM: Please complete this form upon the selection of your citizen(s). The name of the citizen, email address, complete mailing address and the name/email address/mailing address/telephone number of her parent(s) or guardian must be included.  (Use her given name – no nicknames, please). Have the citizen sign this form.  The Unit representative signs the form also.  Return this form to the Department Office, no later than May 1st.  Make sure the forms are printed legibly.
ALA MN GIRLS STATE PLEDGE: Have your citizen(s) read the ALA Minnesota Girls State pledge carefully. This must be signed voluntarily by the citizen and her parents/guardian and returned to the Department Office by May 1st to complete her registration.  
ENROLLMENT FORM:  We will be using an enrollment form again this year with the process will be on-line.  This form will be emailed directly to the citizen for her to complete and submit electronically to the Dept. Office.  
MEDIA RELEASE CONSENT FORM:   This form will be emailed directly to the citizen this year for her to complete and submit electronically to the Dept. Office.
SCHOLARSHIP:  Please encourage your citizens to apply for the Samsung Scholarship if they are direct descendants of a Veteran.  All applications will be filed online.  Applicants need to attach a copy of the DD-214 or other government document showing verification of the veteran’s wartime status and a form completed and signed by their school.  Included in the packet is a list of what can be used as Proof of Military Service. Their high school will also need to upload information for them regarding their transcripts. The scholarship may be accessed at http://www.legion.org/samsung-scholarship-application. Encourage them to get started NOW. Let their parents know that it must be completed in its entirety on line with all documentation attached and submitted electronically by midnight June 11th before they arrive at ALA Minnesota Girls State.  Once it is submitted, no changes can be made.
MEDICAL INFORMATION:  The Girls State citizen will receive a medical information form emailed to her with her packet of information in May.  The parents/guardian must provide insurance information for the participant and she must bring a copy of the card along with her to ALA MN Girls State.  A copy of the citizen’s high school sports physical or physician’s exam (within the past two (2) years prior to ALA Minnesota Girls State) must accompany that Medical Information Form.  The citizen should submit this information electronically directly to our nurse at alamngirlsstatenurse@gmail.com to protect her privacy.  Any additional medical concerns can be addressed in the email when submitting the forms to our nurse.
ATTENDANCE:   All Girl State citizens are required to be in attendance for the entire week of ALA Minnesota Girls State with no late arrivals or early dismissals.  No other commitments are to be made (i.e. weddings, parades, graduations, special trips, etc).  As the Unit Representative, please DO NOT make any exception to this rule and grant any special privileges.  Stay in contact with your Girls State citizen(s) and if she does have a conflict, please send your alternate(s).

FEES:  Your Unit’s $300.00 has already been received by the Department Office for your citizen(s).  If your Unit is unable to send the citizen, please send a written notification to the Department Office, call the office at 651-224-7634 or email marsha@mnala.org.  If notification is made your Unit will be asked if you would like your reservation fee to sponsor a citizen from another school, and possibly even in a different District.  THERE WILL BE NO REFUNDS GIVEN.  We continue to have many girls who would like to attend but do not have a Unit that can afford the entire fee.  This will allow us to let other talented girls attend if you are unable to locate a participant.
SHIRT SHACK:  During the week of ALA Minnesota Girls State, there is a Shirt Shack where ALA Minnesota Girls State sweatshirts, t-shirts, etc. will be sold.    Again, this year we will be providing a package deal ($60).  If your unit can assist monetarily with this, rather than giving your citizens cash simply give them a check made out to the American Legion Auxiliary MN Girls State or send the check directly into the Dept. Office and we will prepare a gift certificate to the citizen for her package deal!  Credit/Debit cards will be accepted at the Shirt Shack this year although we are required to charge a small transaction fee.
ALA MN GIRLS STATE ANNUAL:  The ALA Minnesota Girls State Annual will be sent to every citizen free of charge after the conclusion of the session.
ORIENTATION:  Check with your District Girls State Chairman to see if an orientation is scheduled.

The Unit is responsible for sending these 3 items into the Dept. Office by May 1st:

· Registration Form

· Pledge Form
· Code of Conduct Form 
Please verify the forms are complete and signed before sending them.

Thank you for the reservation for your citizen(s).  

Sandy Wersal
Peggy Tesdahl


ALA Minnesota Girls State Chairman
ALA Minnesota Girls State Director
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